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Mike Tyrrell 

Director of Ledbury Estate  

Ledbury Team 

Directorate of Housing and Modernisation  

mike.tyrrell@southwark.gov.uk 

Date: 22 November 2017 

 

Dear Residents 

 

Ledbury Towers – Oxygen Cylinders  

 
By now I hope you would have all read the summary of the Arup Report that was hand 
delivered to your homes yesterday.  
 
As you will have read from the report, the good news is that your homes are safe. However 
one of the issues that could jeopardise safety is the use of oxygen cylinders in the block. This 
means that no visitors to the block will be able to come in if they require an oxygen cylinder. 
 
From the home visits we have carried out it is clear that, at present, no current resident has 
the need to use an oxygen cylinder. However no one knows what their health will be in the 
future. If an issue arises with your health that means that you will need to have use of an 
oxygen cylinder, please speak to your doctor and then let your Resident Service Officer know 
immediately so we can work with you to ensure your health needs are catered for.   

  
The Resident Services Officers are: 

 Bromyard House - Hema Vashi – Tel: 07852 766058 

 Peterchurch House - Modupe Somoye – Tel: 07903 281390 

 Sarnsfield House - Sharon Burrell – Tel: 07432 738774 

 Skenfrith House - Sabi Sabdat (Sabi) Ibn-Ibrahim – Tel: 07984 144224 
 

So if you need to use an oxygen cylinder in the future, you must let us know, as they 

can not be used in the block, and we can then work with you so that your health needs 

are urgently addressed. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 
Mike Tyrrell 

Director of Ledbury Estate  

 

 

 


